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	PROPOSED DEMUTUALISATION OF THE JSE SECURITIES EXCHANGE SOUTH AFRICA

Following amendments to the Income Tax Act late last year, the JSE will lose the tax-exempt status it currently has in terms of the Income Tax Act.

Once this occurs, the JSE will be taxed as a company.  The JSE is currently a privately owned and privately funded non-proprietary voluntary association of members with statutory legal personality.  In this environment, ownership of the exchange has been inextricably linked with the right to be a member of the exchange.  

Given the pending loss of the JSE’s tax exempt status, and following consultation with JSE rights holders and the relevant regulatory authorities, the JSE Board has resolved that, subject to obtaining appropriate tax rulings and only once such rulings have been obtained, it will present a proposal to demutualise the JSE to the JSE’s rights holders.  This would also be in line with international trends.  

As part of the proposal to demutualise, the JSE is investigating the possibility of providing for the over the counter trade in the shares of the demutualised JSE.  

Further information in relation to the proposed demutualisation will be provided to JSE rights holders once clarity is obtained in relation to the tax rulings.  Until such time, JSE rights holders are advised to continue to exercise caution in dealing with their JSE rights.

For comment, please speak to Russell Loubser on 520 7001 or Nicky Newton-King on 520 7010. 
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